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1421 Elmhurst Drive, Longmont, CO 80535 

One Sunday Service at 9:30 AM (Summer Schedule) 
(This newsletter is “under construction” for the summer.) 

                           July 2017 Newsletter                   
 

 

Pastor’s Ponderings… 
“Grace and Peace to You!” 

 

Dear Longs Peak United Methodist Church Faith Family, 

It is with a sense of great joy and celebration that I write 

my first newsletter article to you as your incoming 

pastor.  It is evident to me how beautifully God has 

worked through Pastor Stephanie and all of you to make 

Longs Peak such a powerful force for God’s grace and 

goodness in Longmont and the world. In visiting with 

Pastor Stephanie, I felt a strong sense of love coming 

from her for all of you.  I know that kind of love comes 

from a long history of you supporting and loving your 

pastor. At its core, I know this kind of love comes from 

your loving God in such a way that the people who walk 

through the doors of the church—as well as the 

community and the world community—are transformed 

by God’s grace through your prayers, presence, gifts, 

service, and Christian witness. 

So, with the Apostle Paul, I say to you: 

 To all [at Longs Peak United Methodist Church] 
who are loved by God and called to be God’s holy 
people: Grace and peace to you from God our 
Father and from the Lord Jesus Christ. First, I 
thank my God through Jesus Christ for all of you, 
because your faith is being reported all over the 
world. God, whom I serve in my spirit in 
preaching the gospel of his Son, is my witness 
how constantly I remember you in my prayers at 
all times; and I pray that now at last by God’s will 
the way may be opened for me to come to you. 
–Romans 1:7-10 
 

 

For my wife, Tracy, and me, it is a distinct privilege to 

become partners with you in a Church Family where 

“Welcoming, Embracing, Nurturing, and Serving” are at  

 

 

the heart of all you do.  How could we be anything other 

than overjoyed?  After all, these acts of love are the very 

heart of Jesus Christ!   

In Christ’s Service and with a Grateful Heart, 

Pastor Steve 

 

July Worship Themes 
  July 9—“Peter’s First Sermon” –Acts 2:14a, 22-32 

  July 16—“Pardons Unlimited” –Romans 5:1-11* 

  July 23—“Know the No’s” –Ephesians 5:8-14* 

  July 30—“Innovating to Zero Sin” –Romans 8:6-11*  
* Subject to change, depending on birthdate of granddaughter due July 21. 

 

Longs Peak UMC Mission Statement 

Longs Peak United Methodist church is about inviting new 

souls to find God, nourishing the souls of the faithful, and 

sending God‘s people to serve the world as the hands and 

feet of Christ.  We will transform the world by 

demonstrating love and grace, praising God, and nurturing 

others in Christian living.  Christ sets all free! 

 

Missions                        Michelle Crain 
Did you ever wonder why school sent home a summer 

reading list?  Of course, the list was designed with the ‘use 

it, or lose it’ premise to combat the dreaded summer 

backslide. Our mission proficiency is much the same, if we 

don’t use it, we lose it.  

Summertime is a great time to make memories with your 

family. Why not include service in Christ’s name as part of 

your memory making? Between the cookouts and the 



concerts, spend an hour together making meal bags for 

HOPE, help make the Saturday OUR Center lunch, help 

Miss Jo Ann with the lunch program at LPUMC this 

summer, sign up to care for the pantry garden for a week, 

help the Community Food Share mobile pantry stops in 

Longmont….so many options to choose from.  

July 8 – OUR Center lunch provided by LPUMC. Contact 

Paula Gamble at paulajoe@comcast.net. 

July 29 –  Meet in Fellowship Hall at 4:15 PM for 45 minutes 

to make sandwich meal bags for HOPE. Sign up 

in the Narthex. Kids welcome! This is a fast 

paced, fun activity.  

Community Food Share Pantry. First & Third Tuesdays of 

the Month, 12:00-2:00 PM, and First & Third 

Thursdays of the Month, 10:00 AM-12:00 PM. 

Contact Jo Ann Hauger for information on helping with the 

lunch/craft time at LPUMC, kids@lpumc.org.  

Exercise your mission muscle to avoid the summer 

backslide! 

                 OUR Center Lunch 
After three years directing the LPUMC lunch service at 
the OUR Center, Paula Gamble has announced her last 
lunch will be 12/9/2017.  
  

The next time you see Paula, please thank her. The OUR 
Center lunch requires hours of planning and 
procurement in addition to the hours making and 
serving the meal. We have been very fortunate to have 
Paula to oversee this mission for so long. 
  

   Finance Committee  

Previously in this space, I was able to report joyfully on a 

surplus in giving over expenses for the month of April. 

April was a five-Sunday month and included Easter and the 

special services of Holy Week. May, on the other hand, 

was an ordinary four-Sunday month, and expenses 

exceeded income by about $9,000 (giving in April was 

$48K, and for May was $31K). So, we’re still in the hole on 

a year-to-date basis, but this juncture offers an 

opportunity to take a bigger-picture look at our finances.  

Overall, we're really maintaining a pretty steady level of 

giving, and the expense side of the ledger is fairly 

consistent as well. The problem is that the giving could 

stand to be steady at a little higher level for us to become 

comfortable with the status quo. Please note how 

important it is for all of us to maintain our giving levels 

through the summer months (and maybe even check in 

Upstairs to see if God is calling you to boost it up a bit). 

The year-to-date numbers continue to demonstrate the 

effectiveness of last fall’s budgeting process. At this same 

time last year, our YTD income was $200K, while our 

expenses were running $209K. For this year, our YTD 

income is $201K, consistent with last year, and expenses 

are at $203K (less than last year). Our YTD deficit this year 

through May is $1460, vs. $9130 in the hole at this point 

last year.  

We always want to track attendance numbers parallel to 

income and expenses, and these numbers show a similar 

trend -- April was awesome, but the other months 

bounced around about a central tendency. Overall, 

attendance seems to be steady, if variable across a fairly 

wide range. 

Our apportionments (13% of general-fund income that is 

paid to the Conference) are a major driver of our ongoing 

small deficits – payments are $5500 over budget YTD. This 

shows (good news) healthy giving, as our payments are a 

percentage of income. Also, though, I think it highlights 

the immediacy of our efforts to initiate discussion about 

rolling back apportionments to the traditional 10% tithe. 

As you read this, our petition on this topic will have been 

presented and discussed at Annual Conference. More on 

this next month! 

I mentioned earlier that we can’t afford to get comfortable 

with our financial status quo, but I left out that I think this 

is good. I believe this is a sign of a church family that 

continues to challenge itself to always do more – offer 

more and better programming, create more fellowship 

opportunities, embrace more ministries in bigger, better 

ways, and do all these things to the very best of our ability 

for the glory of God! 

Respectfully submitted, 
Rick Nelson 
Finance Committee Chair 
 

 May 2017 YTD 2017 

Income 31,035.91 201,128.57 

Expenses 39,981.43 202,588.53 

Net Income (Loss) (8945.52) (1459.96) 
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 Harry and Betty Schlagel 
were married on August 11, 1952 and are blessed to be 
celebrating their 65th wedding anniversary.  Harry is a 
retired farmer, who today enjoys sitting in their sunroom 
watching his son, Paul, and grandson, Scott, farm the 
family farm.   
 

Harry and Betty have four sons, John (Joan), Paul (Vicki) 
Keith (Sue) all of Longmont and Bruce (Jennifer) of 
Berthoud; five grandchildren and two step 
grandchildren, Scott (Kayla, fiancée) of Frederick, Amy 
(Dusty) Bakker of Camp Lejeune NC, Brad of Ft. Collins, 
Anna and Cate of Berthoud, Kristyn Nassif of Denver and 
Sarah Nassif of Loveland. 
 

They will be celebrating with a family dinner in August. 

 

Community Lunch Program 

Longs Peak has been designated as a 
Summer Lunch Site for the USDA free meals program, 
starting June 5th, Monday-Thursday. 

Anyone can come to our church between 12:00-1:00 PM 
for a free lunch. Ms. Jo Ann needs help to lead a simple 
activity with the kids every day, from 1:00-1:30 PM. 
Some easy ideas: crafts, dance party, story-time, short 
language lesson…   

Sign up for a date on the Mission bulletin board, or 
email kids@lpumc.org. 
 
 
 

WORSHIP SERVICE ATTENDANCE  

9:30 AM 

May 28  139 

June 4  160 

June 11  200 

June 18  163 

 

            Pastor Phil 
The month of June certainly passed by in a blur and a 
flash! It is hard to believe that summer will be nearly 
half over by the time you read this article. I feel it would 
be grievously remiss if I were to not take just a brief 
moment to thank everyone for the patience, extra 
hands, and other general support while I was holding 
down the fort at Longs Peak during the Lead Pastor 
transition. It has been a time of growth and great 
learning serving as the “solo” pastor during these six 
weeks. I am reminded of exactly how blessed I am to 
help lead (alongside a wonderful staff) such an 
incredible group of Christ’s disciples. You have 
demonstrated what it means to love one another well 
and for that I am grateful. 
 
July comes with the mission trips for both the High 
School and Middle School students. I urge you to be in 
prayer for all of our young people this summer, but 
particularly for those students going on the mission 
trips. Our High School students will be going to 
Cincinnati, Ohio, July 8-15, and our Middle School 
students will be journeying to Casper, Wyoming, July 
23-27. Your prayers of support and love are felt and 
appreciated. I also hope that you will join us in worship 
on Sunday, August 13th at 9:30 am when our youth will 
lead you in the worship and give you a snapshot of our 
experience while serving with the people of Cincinnati 
and of Casper. I pray you will find inspiration to listen to 
God’s call for each of us to love the Lord our God with 
all of our heart, mind, strength, and soul and to love our 
neighbor as we love ourselves. I pray that you will 
discern one new way to join the redemptive action of 
God this year. 
 
Upcoming Youth Group Activities 
July 2- Elitch Gardens, 1PM-8PM, $15 per youth (drivers 
needed) 
July 9- Middle School Only- Our Faith Journey in 
Pictures 
July 16- Despicable Me 3 film at Regal Theater, time TBD 
July 23- High School Only- Food-Themed night 
July 30- Children and Youth Pool Party at Sunset Pool, 
1PM – 4PM, FREE- bring friends 
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       July Music Notes                                                                                                       
Kay W. Lloyd 

The week of June 19-23 was filled with the voices of 26 

children in 1st-8th grade as they worked together in this 

summer’s Music Drama Camp.  The children spent the 

week in art, bible study, recreation, music and drama – 

putting together the musical A Sailor’s Bible with the 

stories of Noah and the Great Flood, Jonah and the 

Great Fish, and Paul’s Shipwreck.  Special thanks to staff 

members:  Kris Coniway, Drama; Jo Ann Hauger, 

Recreation; Donna and Maggie Chuang, Art; Jane 

Carlson, Bible Study; snack and classroom helpers Gary 

Lloyd, Kathy Crier, Kim and Katelyn Kittilson, and Darlene 

Chilson; sound and technical support from Lauren Billow, 

Hannah Hauger and Phil Huff; reception K Nelson;  those 

that helped with driving to Broomfield Bay; and all the 

children that made it such an awesome week.  A 

performance was held on Friday evening, June 23.  It was 

a great week learning the word of God through music 

and drama!! 

 Please join us for Somm’re Choir – some are here and 

some are gone.  Choir sings throughout the summer.  We 

will rehearse on the Tuesday evenings prior to the 

Sunday we sing.  If you are interested in checking out 

choir – summer is a great time to do so.  Choir will be 

rehearsing and singing on the following dates in late June 

and July: 

Thursday, July 6 rehearsal at 7:00 (moved due to July 4) 

– sing at services on Sunday, July 9, Tuesday, July 25 

rehearsal at 7:00 – sing at services on Sunday, July 30. 

Come Join Us!!    

July Music Schedule 
June 25 – A cappella 
July 2 – Flute/Piano 

July 9 - Choir 
July 16 – A cappella 

July 23 – TBD 
July 30 – Choir 

 

 

childrenõs ministry  

 SUMMERTIME, AND THE LIVIN’ IS EASY! 
                                                                                               Jo Ann Hauger 

 

With apologies to Porgy and Bess … I wonder if it’s easy 
for any of us parents in the summer?! Sure, we don’t 
have any reading logs to fill out, or math facts to 
memorize; and dinnertime can be later, without being 
right on top of bedtime … but our family’s days are as full 
as ever!  So far we’ve had fun with free lunches and 
crafts, Vacation Bible School, Music Drama Camp – and 
we’re wondering “when’s the easy, God?” Our routine 
at Longs Peak UMC may get a little looser in the summer, 
but we remain committed to demonstrating our faith in 
God in so many active ways! 

 
Community Lunch Program – Free lunch is served for all 

kids, parents, grandparents, etc.; Monday-Thursday. 

12:00-1:00 PM throughout June and July. Ms. Jo Ann still 

needs volunteers to lead a simple activity each day, from 

approximately 12:30-1:30 PM. Some easy ideas: crafts, 

music or story time, or even a short language lesson! 

Summer Sunday School – A “one-room” schoolhouse 

starts July 9, with lessons from the Deep Blue Kids on 

Fruit of the Spirit (Galatians 5:22-23.) If you’d like to be a 

part of the teaching team, we can still use some extra 

help! Contact Ms. Jo Ann if you are able to serve as a co-

teacher between July 9-August 13. 

Children/Youth Pool Party – Sunday, July 30, 1:00-4:00 

PM, at Sunset Pool in Longmont. All families with 

children and youth are invited, and encouraged to bring 

friends, too! If you can help provide easy snacks for this 

event (popsicles, chips, cookies, etc.), please let Ms. Jo 

Ann know! 

Vacation Bible School Recap – We had a fantastic week 

of Discovering Strength in God at Hero Central VBS in 

early June. Approximately 50 kids demonstrated that 

they were God’s Heroes, displaying heart, courage, 

wisdom, hope, and power! If you missed out on VBS this 

year, then we missed you too! Thanks to every one of 

these great adult/youth Heroes, who made such a big 

difference in the lives of all these children: 

 

 



Natasha 
Araujo 

Nathan 
Greenidge 

Kim Kittilson Nicol 
Rodriguez 

Jim Audette Danielle 
Hagedorn 

Joanne Lanz Pastor Phil 
Rogers 

Jane Carlson Seth Hagedorn Melody Lanz Catherine 
Romero 

Bridgett 
Champlin 

Bridget Hauger Kay Lloyd Giorgio 
Spensieri 

Bobbi 
Christensen 

Hannah 
Hauger 

Robyn 
Morgan 

Sara Spensieri 

Donna Chuang Brenda Henry K Nelson Tony 
Spensieri 

Maggie 
Chuang 

Phil Henry Casie Pihlak Arianna 
Staiano 

Thomas 
Chuang 

Cara Jones Debbie 
Platts 

Anna Wing 

Yannis Diby Christopher 
Kittilson 

Mikey Platts  

Rebekah Fisher Katelyn 
Kittilson 

Thomas 
Ritter 

 

 

    Support Our  
                                   Buckhorn Campers 
 

It’s that time of year again when children and youth are 
headed to camp! Please be in prayer for campers. Write 
a note of love and encouragement to show your support. 
Pick up a card with the list of campers names in the 
Crossroads and write a note. Then bring it back to the 
church in a sealed envelope with the camper's name on 
it. Camp dates and number of participants are: Pioneer 
Camp - July 9-14 (Children entering 3rd-5th grade), 3 
campers • Adventure Camp - July 16-21 (Youth entering 
6th-8th grade), 2 campers.  
 

Contact Jo Ann Hauger with questions 
at kids@lpumc.org 

 

Many thanks to Dan Gamble, Publications, for 
his graphics creativeness in designing posters, brochure 
covers and public notices for countless events, and his 
diligence in preparing the monthly “Summit” Newsletter 
and posting bulletins and newsletters to the web site. 
Stay tuned for an announcement from the SPR as they 
hire a new person. 
 

A big thank you also to Marcia Allen and Eileen Penner 
who volunteered in the office doing all sorts of jobs that 
help the staff and programs. 
 

Welcome Alex Anderson and Avis Davis to the team of 
office volunteers. 

 

Care & Hospitality  
                          Kathy Crier  

FRUIT OF THE SPIRIT:  KINDNESS 

The Bible says: 

 Luke 6:35-36 But love your enemies, do good to 

them, and lend to them without expecting to get 

anything back. 

 I Corinthians 13:4  Love is patient; love is kind…… 

The dictionary says: 

 Kind-ness:  the quality of being friendly, 

generous, and considerate 

Someone once said, “It is the kindness I shall never 

forget.” 

I’m thinking “kind-a” like this: 

 What can I do to make your day better? 

 Remind myself to seek out someone at church 

whom I don’t know, and say a kind hello. 

 Kindness & love go together.  2 Peter 1:5-7 

 Who is my next recipient of kindness? 

I know….the next person I meet! 

 And then my new neighbor!! 

 And then my new Pastor!!! 

In fact, why don’t “ya’ all’ join us for a welcome picnic on 

Wednesday, July 12th at 6:00 P.M. to meet and greet our 

new Pastor Steve and his wife, Tracy.  Rick & K Nelson, 

Barb Huner and I will be grillin’ in the east parking lot.  

Hope you’ll join us for a “KINDNESS” benefit  

 

 
 
“I would like to thank you all for being such 

a special part of my life and for helping me 

celebrate my 100
th

 birthday.  It was an 

exciting time and I hope you enjoyed it as 

much as I did.  Your love and support mean 

more to me than you know.” 

Love with my thanks, Lillian Dawson 
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Longs Peak UMC Staff 
 

Church Office:   303-776-0399 
Email:  lpumc@lpumc.org 

Office Hours: Mon-Thurs 9:00 am – 3:00 pm 
Website:  www.lpumc.org 

 
Clergy 

Rev Steve Reinhard, Lead Pastor 
Rev. Philip Rogers, Youth & Young Adults 

youth@lpumc.org 
Rev. Sandy Stewart, Deacon serving at OUR Center 

 
Attending Clergy 

Pastor Charlene Smythe, Retired 
Rev. Granville Smythe, Retired 

 
Office Staff 

Sharon Cantrell-Jaap, Admin. Asst. 
sharon@lpumc.org 

Catherine Romero, Business Manager 
finance@lpumc.org 

 
Staff 

Kathy Crier, Care & Hospitality Director 
kathy@lpumc.org 

 
Kay W. Lloyd, Music Ministry 

music@lpumc.org 
 

Jo Ann Hauger, Children’s Ministry 
kids@lpumc.org 

 
Bobbi Christensen, Nursery Coordinator 

longspeaknursery@gmail.com 
 

Paula Muncy, Accompanist 
 

Jim Moore, Custodian 
 

Glorie Gitonga, Kenyan Social Worker 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

August Newsletter Deadline is 
 Monday, July 17 

Email your articles to: sharon@lpumc.org 
 

For bulletin announcements, or to get a date on 
the church calendar, contact Sharon at 

sharon@lpumc.org or 303-776-0399 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

    JULY    BIRTHDAYS  

 

1 Betty Coleman 7 Scott Stockert 17 Michelle Crain 

  Louise Raney 8 
Joanna 
Kunselman 19 Bridget Hauger 

2 Gary Lloyd   Dick Young 20 Bob Miner 

  Robyn Morgan 9 Ashley Johnson   Kyleigh Vogels 

  Helen Seidle   Kaitlin Zimmer 21 Avis Davis 

3 Bridgett Champlin 10 Brad Brookes 22 Helen Douglas 

  Nathaniel Palmer 12 Jeff Linroth 24 Beth Huff 

  Douglas Palmer 13 Dan Gamble   Kim Zimmer 

4 Eric Hagedorn 14 Beth Grant 25 Vicki Uhr 

  Kallahan Henne   Mindy Johnson 28 Jack Crow 

  Chis  Zimmer 15 Rowanna Bobo 30 Lew Scrimshire 

5 Nathan Marshall   Kristin McGeown 31 Karen Charles 

  Evelyn Martin 16 Phil Rogers   Brian Harpole 

6 Glen Shanahan   Patrick Shanahan   Linda Nichols 

          Nancy Rezac 
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